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TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS: 

The Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) is currently in 

the process of gathering information related to its integrated resource plan (IRP) rules in 

WAC 480-100-238. The Commission is considering what additional rules are necessary 

to clarify the methods for incorporating greenhouse gas pollution costs in resource 

planning, evaluation, and selection (RCW 19.280.030).  

On January 16, 2020, the Commission and the Washington Department of Commerce 

(Commerce) will hold a joint workshop with a focus on approaches to modeling the 

social cost of greenhouse gases for integrated resource planning. The agenda will include 

presentations from experts on modeling approaches and will include time for workshop 

participants to ask questions. A full workshop agenda will be issued in this docket prior 

to the date of the workshop.   

STAKEHOLDER DISCUSSION 

All interested persons are invited to attend this discussion, which will be held on 

January 16, 2020, beginning at 9:30 a.m., in the Richard Hemstad Hearing Room, 

621 Woodland Square Loop S.E., Lacey, WA 98503. The Commission’s 

teleconference bridge line will be available at (360) 407-3810, conference ID 7201139. 

The Commission and Commerce do not anticipate the meeting going beyond 12:30 p.m. 
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If you have questions regarding this workshop, contact Commission Senior Resource 

Planning Manager Kathi Scanlan or Commerce Energy Policy Manager Glenn 

Blackmon. Questions may be addressed to Kathi Scanlan at kathi.scanlan@utc.wa.gov 

and by phone at (360) 664-1267. Glenn Blackmon may be reached by email at 

glenn.blackmon@commerce.wa.gov and by phone at (360) 339-5619. 

 

 

MARK L. JOHNSON 

Executive Director and Secretary 
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